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Rosebud Secondary College   245 Eastbourne Road,  Rosebud  3939 
Email: rosebud.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au  -  Tel: 5986 8595  Fax: 5981 2276 

Absence line: Leave a message any time day/night if you know your son/daughter will be absent. 

Subscribe to our newsletter online and have it delivered to your inbox in colour!  
Follow the link at www.rsc.vic.edu.au  

OFFICE HOURS: MONDAY-THURSDAY, 8:00AM - 5:00PM; FRIDAY, 8:00AM - 4:00PM 

At Rosebud Secondary  
College, Teachers are on bus duty from 

8:05 to 8:30am and 3:15 to 4:00pm.  
The yard is  

supervised from 8:20am in the morning 
until 3:30pm in the afternoon 

WHATõS ON AT RSC 
 

AUGUST 
18th - 22nd: BOOK WEEK 
  

18th:  -Yr 10 Outdoor Ed  
            Excursion 
 

22nd: -Yr 7 Literacy and  
  Numeracy Day 
 
 

22nd & 29th:   
           Yr 11 Presentation Ball 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 
11th: -State School  
  Spectacular  Rehearsal 
 

12th: -State School  
  Spectacular Rehearsal 
 

13th: -State School  
  Spectacular  Perform 
 

15th - 19th: NAIDOC WEEK 
 

18th: -Yr 10 Outdoor Ed -  
 Red Hill Day Walk 
 

19th: LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
 

 

OCTOBER 
6th: START OF TERM 4 
 

10th: -Yr 10 Outdoor Ed -  
 Greens Bush Day Walk 

CREDIT CARD PHONE  
PAYMENT AND BPAY ARE  
AVAILABLE THROUGH THE  

ROSEBUD SECONDARY  
COLLEGE OFFICE 

Last week, we said sayoonara to 15 students and 4 staff members from our sister school in 
Japan. This year marked the 24th year of the sister school relationship between Gamagori  
Higashi Senior High School and Rosebud Secondary College.     
 

The Victorian Study Tour (or VST) is always an exciting time for both the Japanese  
students and Australian students.  The students and staff from Gamagori Higashi Senior High 
School  participated in many activities during their one week stay, including a cooking class 
with Lynette Hipwell, and a visit to Moonlit Sanctuary in Pearcedale. They also had the  
challenge of  performing their national  
anthem in front of the school at our whole 
school assembly, which  was brilliant.   
 

The interaction between the Australian and 
Japanese students in language classes was 
the most valuable experience for all involved. 
The students from both countries practised 
their language skills and our students interviewed the Japanese students about life in Japan. 
The Japanese students also taught our students a dance popular in Japan, performed by J-
Pop group ñAKB48ò.  This year we held our inaugural ñYear 7 Japanese Activity Dayò, which 
was a huge success. 
 

A huge thank you goes to our wonderful host families, without 
whom this exchange program would not be the success that it 
is. To the Chambers, Lee, Mathieson, Wall, Clarke, Berndt, 
Sturzaker,  Stones, Bryant, Walker, Fankhauser, Morone, 
Lloyd, Hafey-Bagg  and Jones families, thank you for  
opening your homes and your hearts and sharing your life with 
a Japanese student for one week. Thank you also to  
Mr Seletto, Ms Masuda & Mr Marsland, Mr Brooke and  
Mrs Downing for hosting the Gamagori staff. 
 

We look forward to a continued long and healthy sister school program. Although our  cultures 
and languages are very different, our two schools work closely together to reduce the distances  
between Australia and Japan. Exchanges like this are extremely beneficial in bringing people 
from both sides of the world together and do indeed show that people are the same  
everywhere.  
 

On September 10th this year, 16 
students from our school will be  
participating in the reciprocal 
visit to Japan.  We look forward 
to hearing about their amazing 
adventure later in the year. 



 
On Tuesday 5th August, students from 7A, 7B and 7G 
participated in a full day of Japanese activities with the 

students from our sister school, Gamagori Higashi 
Senior High School. 

Students ñboarded the plane to Japanò in L03,  
watching a Japanese airplane safety demonstration, 

and a tourism video about Japan. From there,  
students were required to show their ñpassportsò to 

the Japanese students, who asked them simple  
questions in Japanese. If the students answered  
correctly, they were able to pass ñcustomsò and get a 

stamp in their ñpassportò.   
During the day, students rotated through three  

different activitiesðJapanese Cooking; Shodo 
(Japanese calligraphy); and Shopping at a Konbini 

(convenience store). The Year 7 students were  
encouraged to use as much Japanese as possible 
and interact with the visiting Japanese students.  

From each of the activity stations, students collected a 
variety of resources and realia for their briefcases.  
During the next Japanese class, students wrote a 

postcard reflecting on the day.   
Have a look at Hannahôs postcard to the Year 7  

Co-ordinators below. 
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